
   

TOWN OF TROY   

BOARD OF SELECTPERSONS MINUTES  

  

The Board of Selectpersons held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, June 17,  2025, at 

6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.   

Selectpersons Present: Robert Langlands, Anne Quirion & Gaston Bathalon 

Others Present: Terri Medley, Steve Button,Mike Santaw, Holly Ross, Matthew Wilson 

from the Chronicle Newspaper, and Audra Pitts from Newport Daily Express 

 

 

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.   

1. The Meeting opened at 6:30 PM 
 

2. (a) Steve reported he and Jason have been going through all the 
valves in the system.  Some were covered over with silt, and they were 
able to get them all opened.  
(b) He notified the engineer that the board wanted to move forward 
with Phase 2 of the Pleasant Street waterline replacement.  The 
engineer is working on the final design.  We are looking to have a 
bond vote in November.  
 

3. (a) Mike said drawing winter sand has been completed. 
(b) Pike with have the paving on East Hill completed tomorrow. 
(c) They have begun roadside mowing and are applying chloride to the 
backroads. 

 
4. There was nothing new to report regarding the electronic sign the 

town will share with the school. 
 

5. The board did an overview of what was discussed at the training last 
week with Garrett Baxter from VLCT regarding the merger. 

 
6. Minutes of May 20, 2025, and June 12, 2025, were approved by a 

motion made by Gaston. 
 

7. All warrants were signed.   
 



8. 1 Overweight permit were signed by Robert. 
 

9. The Board unanimously approved the request from the American 
Legion Post #28 Auxiliary to have a coin drop on August 9th, 2025 
from 9 am – 2 pm. 

 

10. A motion was made by Gaston to support the American Legion Post 
#28 in displaying flags in the town in the amount of $500.00 

 

11. The Meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm. 
 

 
 

   
 

  


